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 Objection

Comments I am suspicious of the description of the inert engineering material, which could mean anything. These 
materials could enter the local economy systems and waterways through dilution by water and 
adversely effect our local nature. At the junction of Mill Lane and WILLOW WAY, residents have 
suffered the effects of severe flooding over the years with HDC carrying out substantial works to help 
prevent this, but this could be a risk with the changes applied for at the quarry. 
In addition, the A24 is a very busy, major route in the county and the area at the turning to the 
quarry is often snarled up from heavy traffic at the Washington roundabout. Adding more large 
vehicles taking material to the quarry and then leaving will adversely affect traffic flow and safety. 
These large vehicles have low acceleration to safely turn out onto the A24 where there is no run on. 
The run off is very short and does not allow safe manoeuvring for these vehicles on such a busy road.
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